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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
March 9, 2018 

 

REVIEW ROUND 2 

Project: Toy Shop SUP – 1728 W. Algonquin Rd. 

 

Case Number: PC 18-003 

 

20. The responses to the following comments were acceptable: “General” comments #1-#3, #5, and “Site Plan/Floor 
Plan” comment #9 and #10, and “Traffic/Parking” comments #9-#12, and #15-#18. 

 
21. No response to General comment #4 was provided. It is understood that a neighborhood meeting will be 

scheduled for March 22nd, and a summary of this meeting must be provided to staff shortly thereafter. No 
response is therefore needed. 

 
22. No response was provided for General comment #6. To reiterate, it appears that a dumpster enclosure has been 

constructed in the northeast corner of the site, however, one dumpster was observed outside of that enclosure. All 
dumpsters must be stored within the enclosure. Please confirm that all dumpsters will be moved within the enclosure. 

 
23. No response was provided for General comment #7. Please provide the $850 application fee as soon as 

possible. The Plan Commission hearing cannot be scheduled until payment has been received. 
 

24. No response was provided for General comment #8. Staff notes that you’ve been provided with a list of PIN’s 
to where public notice must be sent and instructions on the notification requirements. No further response is needed. 

 
25. The response provide to Traffic/Parking comment #8 is not acceptable. The total size of the building based on 

the numbers you’ve provided is 15,200 sq. ft. However, the scaled site plan and measurements on an aerial show 
the building is approx. 18,250 sq. ft. in size. Accurate numbers for the remaining tenant spaces must be provided 
in order to calculate the parking requirement and extent of the parking variation. Please update the chart to 
provide accurate sizes for all tenant spaces within the building. 

 
26. There was no response provided to Traffic/Parking comment #13. To reiterate, bicycle parking spaces must be 

added to the site in order to conform to the Village’s newly adopted bicycle parking requirement, or a variation 
must be requested. Please either provide the 6 required bicycle parking spaces on the site, and show the location 
for these spaces on the site plan, or request a variation.  

 
27. The response to Traffic/Parking comment #14 notes that “at the Schaumburg location, we did conceal carry 

classes with a certified and state approved instructor. We have not done any at our current Arlington Heights 
location and have no plans to.” However, your website contains information on these classes, including dates and 
fees for the classes. Is the website out of dates? Please clarify your intent for these classes at the Arlington Heights 
location. 

 

  

Prepared by: ____________________________ 

 




